
 

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
WATERMAIN & METER PIT INSTALLATION 

(Walbridge Rd, West Hartford) 
 
 

Beginning the week of April 19th, the Metropolitan District (MDC) and 
their contractor, Genovesi Construction, will be starting construction to 

replace existing watermains, services and install meter pits in your 
neighborhood. Once the new watermain, meter pit and new water service 
are installed you will be contacted by MDC Staff to schedule a time for the 

meter to be relocated from inside your home to its new location. During the 
meter relocation process, your water service may be temporarily 
interrupted for approximately 4-6 hours.  An MDC Staff member will 

contact you in advance of the interruption in service. 
 

The purpose of the meter pit is to provide easier access to the meter and  
will eliminate the need to enter homes for meter readings or repairs.  

In cases where the meter pit installation requires a potential disturbance or 
need to relocate existing landscaping, fixture or structure, MDC Staff will 
coordinate with the homeowner to determine best course of action for the 
meter pit location.  Temporary efforts, including backfill and patching of 

sidewalks will be fully restored to the same or better condition once the entire 
water main project has been completed. Please refer to the photo examples 

on the reverse side of this notice.   
 

During the project the contractor may temporarily store materials in the 
“green-belt” portion of the public right of way (between the sidewalk and the 
road).  Please note that only pipe materials may be stored in the greenbelt 

and the contractor will restore any disturbed areas to pre-existing conditions 
upon the completion of work.  The project is expected to last 3-4 weeks with 

working hours starting at 7:00am and ending before 4:00pm. 
 

Schedules are subject to change based on weather or unforeseen construction related activities.  All MDC Staff, 
Contractors and Consultants must be properly identified and present ID upon request. 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact: 
 

Adam Thompson, Project Manager 
(860) 278-7850 Ext. 3457 
athompson@themdc.com  
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Example of the temporary condition 
after a meter pit has been installed. All 
areas disturbed by construction will be 
permanently restored once projects are 
contractually complete. 
 


